
7/25/2025

14301 SE WALLACE RD
DAYTON, OR 97114

Dear JON ESTES,

Due to recent coliform sample results, the Oregon Health Authority, Drinking Water 
Services (DWS) is requiring another coliform investigation.  The number of coliform 
investigations at your water system without removing the source of the coliform 
bacteria requires the installation of treatment to maintain a disinfectant residual 
throughout the distribution system according to Oregon Administrative Rule 333-
061-0032(6)(g). 

BAILEY NURSERY REEDER RD MAIN

JON ESTES

Respectfully,

Drinking Water Services

cc: Carrie Gentry, DWS

Jenifer George/Jeff Martin/Shannon Fost/Rhonda Robb, Multnomah County

 RE:Installation of treatment to maintain a disinfectant residual due to persistent 
coliform bacteria at OR4195481

Treatment must be installed no later than 1/27/2026.  Plan review is required 
prior to installation.  Please review the requirements at 
www.healthoregon.org/pwsplanreview.

If you have any questions please contact Jenifer George/Jeff Martin/Shannon 
Fost/Rhonda Robb at (971) 219-2523.

    Drinking Water Services

Tina Kotek, Governor

Public Health Division
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